
CHAUTAUQUA COUNTY 
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

 March 5, 2018  
 
 
Chairman Rodney Shaw called the regular meeting to order on  March 5, 2018,  
at 8:30 a.m. in the commission room of the Court House.  Commissioner Jack Carpenter, 
Commissioner Goff Searl, Clerk Niki Collier, Deputy Clerk Becky Smilko were all present.  
Commissioner Goff Searl opened the meeting with prayer. 

Commissioner Searl moved to approve the minutes of February 28, 2018.  
Commissioner Carpenter gave the second and the motion passed 3-0. 

Road & Bridge Superintendent Joel Haden reported that rock had been spread at the 
following locations, Rd. 7 & Trail, Rd. 26 & Dalton, Rd. 11 & Marshall, Rd. 25 & Hwy 166 
going south, and Rd. 2 at Lariat bridge. Commissioner Carpenter stated that the Peru 
shortcut needed attention. 

The Board reviewed the annual letter submitted by Chief Judge F. William Cullins on the 
state of the 14th Judicial District for the year of 2017. 

Commissioner Searl motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 a.m., seconded by 
Commissioner Carpenter, motion passed 3-0.  

________________________________________       ____ ____ 

Goff Searl, First District Commissioner 

____________________________________________________ 
Rodney Shaw, Chairman, Second District Commissioner 

____________________________________________________ 
Jack Carpenter, Third District Commissioner 

ATTEST: 

_________________________________________ 
Niki Collier, County Clerk


